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In 1988 Wilbur and Helen Stoller sold property known as the
Home Place to Debtor by land sale contract, retaining a life estate
for themselves in the house and one acre surrounding the house.  In
1989, Wilbur and Helen Stoller then transferred their vendor's
interest in the property, excluding their life estate, to John and
Joann Stoller by warranty deed.  On the same date, John and Joann
Stoller executed a Line of Credit Mortgage in favor of Household
Finance ("HFC") to secure a debt of $650,000.  The property
described as collateral in the mortgage included the Home Place,
but included no reference to the land sale contract.  In 1991 John
and Joann Stoller executed a second line of credit mortgage in
favor of HFC to secure a debt of $690,000; the 1991 mortgage
included the same property description with respect to the Home
Place.  In 1992, Debtor and John and Joann Stoller executed a trust
deed and UCC financing statement in favor of Wilbur-Ellis to secure
repayment of $1 million.  The collateral included the Home Place as
well as all accounts, contract rights and other rights to payment
of money.  All transactions were promptly recorded.

The bankruptcy court relied upon the case of Bedortha v.
Sunridge Land Co., Inc., 312 Or. 307, 822 P.2d 694 (1991) in
finding that HFC's interest in the payments under the land sale
contract were superior to Wilbur-Ellis.  Bedortha had held the
right to receive contract payments under a land sale contract is
part of the vendor's real property interest.  

Judge Frye reversed, concluding that nothing in the Bedortha
case or in the amendments to ORS 93-640 and 79.1040(10) alters the
general rule that a mortgage given on real property which is
subject to a land sale contract does not constitute a lien on the
interest of a holder of a land sale contract without the land sale
contract being referred to in the security instruments.  Although
ORS 93.640 and 79.1040(10) allow a land sale contract to be
recorded in real property records, these statutes do no alter the
steps required to be taken in order to create a consensual lien.
The Bedortha case applies only to judgment liens, not consensual



liens.  Wilbur-Ellis is entitled to judgment.
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